








location. The location on Maple Avenue is still under review and may be relocated to
another high use location. The goal is to have the shelters installed by early Spring. Mr.
Steve Carpenter asked about a press release for the shelters, Mr. Nunn stated that could
be provided once they are installed.

Link Transit Operations Report

Mr. Nunn gave a brief overview of the Link Transit Operations report to PTAC. Mr.
Nunn stated that in 2019 the system has seen a 27.1% increase in ridership. Mr. Nunn
also shared the fixed route has averaged 9,373 passengers per month in 2019.

Increase in ridership by route in 2019:
e Blue route - 22%
e Redroute -34%
e Orange route - 41%
e Greenroute -13%
e Purple route - 19%

Increase in Paratransit trips for 2019 = 9%

A full report was included in the PTAC agenda packet and presented with a
PowerPoint presentation.

QOther Business

A new Transit Manager has been hired for Link Transit. Mr. Glen LaBar will begin on
February 10, 2020.

Howie Norwick asked that the communication with the City of Graham continue and
he would like to see them join Link Transit. Mr. Nunn stated the opportunity is always
available and could be accommodated if Graham decided to participate financially. The
two stops in Graham continue to be in the top 10 for ridership/use.

Adjournment

Chair Mills asked for any final comments or questions. Chair Mills adjourned the PTAC
meeting at approximately 6:25 pm. Moses Corbett made a motion to adjourn the

meeting and Howie Norwick seconded the motion. All PTAC members voted in
approval.





















